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Fort Bend County District Attorney’s Office  

Press Release 
 

October 24, 2022 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

 Multiple Fort Bend County Human Trafficking Operations  

The Fort Bend County District Attorney’s Office collaborated with the Human 
Trafficking Rescue Alliance and partnering agencies to conduct two multi-day proactive 
operations in August and September of 2022.  In total, the operations resulted in 31 
charges filed and with 17 victims identified, including one juvenile victim. 

Operation Heatwave was a buyer suppression operation conducted August 17th & 
18th in Sugar Land.  The operation aimed to combat human trafficking in Fort Bend County 
by identifying and arresting those intending to buy sex.  Commonly known as “johns”, they 
create the demand for human trafficking and contribute to the pervasive problem the 
community faces from these crimes.   

Operation Sapphire was a victim recovery operation conducted September 14th - 

16th in Meadows Place.  The operation focused on individuals engaged in human 
trafficking and identifying human trafficking victims.  Because of the undercover operation, 
nine traffickers were identified, and 17 victims – including 15 adult women, 1 adult man 
and 1 juvenile girl.    

Fort Bend County District Attorney Brian Middleton congratulated the team on the 
results and further stressed the importance of being proactive, “Our law enforcement 
officers and partnering agencies taking part in these operations made a significant impact 
in the sex-trafficking trade right here in Fort Bend County.  Whether in a residential 
neighborhood or commercial establishment, we are watching.  And once we have the 
evidence to act upon, we will come for you. Fort Bend County is, and will continue to be, 
one the safest places to live because of operations like these. We are setting the tone – 
do not come to Fort Bend County to commit crime.”  

Thirty-one charges were filed, including Compelling, Promoting, and Soliciting 
Prostitution charges, Trafficking of a Person, and gun or drug-related charges. 
 

District Attorney Middleton also extended his thanks to the agencies that 
collaborated in these operations with the Fort Bend County District Attorney’s Office, 
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noting that they were essential to the success of the operation.  The partner agencies 
included the Meadows Place Police Department, Missouri City Police Department, Fort 
Bend County Sheriff’s Office, Sugar Land Police Department, Houston Police 
Department, Department of Public Safety, Harris County Sheriff’s Office, Montgomery 
County Sheriff’s Office, Waller County Sheriff’s Office, Brazoria County Sheriff’s Office, 
and the Harris County Pct. 1 and 5 Constable’s Offices, and the YMCA International. 
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